
 

Newsletter  
20th September 2019 

We are respectful We are learners We are safe We are responsible  

Mass Times 

Chiltern:  St Maryôs Church, 142 North Road       Rutherglen: St Maryôs Church High Street 

         Wednesday:        9.30am        Thursday:       9.30am

         Saturday:    6.000pm     Friday:              9.30am 

         Saturday:                  10.30am 

          Sunday:       9.00am 

  **Sacrament of Reconciliation available every Saturday 10.00am ** 
             

 

Christian Meditation : Wednesday at St Maryôs Church Chiltern 9.30am. All welcome  
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Lord, bless the work and ministry of women in our church and society. Move within us a new spirit of gratitude for 
your love. Pour out your Holy Spirit on all who seek to know you, whatever be their gender or status. Call us forth, 
send us out. Be for us a guide for our path. 

The Friendship fair day yesterday was a demonstration of the St Josephôs spirit at work, the students were very 
generous with their time and willingness to be part of the fundraising for St Vincent de Paul. The students happily 
made and shared their goods to sell. Thank you to all the parents for their generosity in this project. They had a 
lot of fun! 

142 North Road Chiltern 3683 
phone  0357261388  

web:www.sjchiltern.catholic.edu.au 
Email:principal@sjchiltern.catholic.edu.au 

ABSENTEES 
 

If your child is absent from School for 
any reason please phone the office to 
let Sharon know or email her on 
sstone@sjchiltern.catholic.edu.au 
Thank you. 



 
St Josephôs is a Nut free school 

Dear Parents 

Thankyou for a great term and for your amazing partnership, it has been a very busy term but we have 
achieved so much; not only in the classroom but on the sporting field, on the stage and in the area of Social 
Justice. 

It is definitely time for a break as everyoneôs energy levels are low, so I hope the holidays can bring some time 
to recharge and be ready for another busy term ahead. 

Our Friendship Fair Day yesterday was a huge success and gave the students a purpose for the items they 
made. Thank you for your support and for the parents who donated goods and money to the St Vincent de 
Paul. We raised $92.00. 

We have lots of great things to look forward to next term, Film Festival, Wodonga Division, Youth Ambassador 
Fundraising, Camp for Year 3/4 and Yr 5/6 , Junior Excursion, Indigenous Artist, Christmas TwiLight Market, 
Christmas Parade,Graduation Events and Ceremony, Sporting Events, Parent Get together at the Chiltern  Ho-
tel and lots more... 

I hope everyone has a good break, we will return on Monday October 7th. 

St Josephôs Family Bush Bash 

Thank you to all the families that came along it was a fantastic night and everyone enjoyed the time 
together. A big thank you to the P&F and to óChillô who came along to play. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Camps Term 4 

Years 5 & 6 are looking forward to there Canberra Camp leaving on Wednesday  30th October and returning  
Friday 1st November.  

Years 3 & 4 are  getting very excited about the Boorambola camp, leaving on Thursday 31 October and return-
ing Friday 1st November where there is a fantastic line up of activities for the children to enjoy and learn from. 

PLEASE ENSURE YOU HAVE PAID YOUR  CAMP FEES BEFORE THE  25TH OCTOBER EITHER DIRECT 
DEPOSIT (Please put your name and camp on remittance)  OR  INTO THE SCHOOL OFFICE. 

 

Walk to School Month 

Starting the first day of Term 4, our school will be participating in Walk to School 
Month - October 7th to November 1st. During Walk to School Month kids are encour-
aged to walk, ride or scoot to and from school to help build healthy habits for life. Bus 
travellers can participate by joining in with healthy activities at school. 

There will be prizes for 1st, 2nd and 3rd for those who are participating in walking to 
school as well as healthy activities at school. 

 
On Friday 18th October we will have a Walk to School morning where we meet at the 
park in Chiltern and walk together to school. On arrival at school there will be a 
healthy breakfast supplied. 
 



 

  

Friendship Fair Day 
  

 

 


